
Head teacher’s blog… 
 
Dear parents and carers,  
 
Well, we have finally got there and less than a week until Christmas day!  
The last two weeks have been pretty busy, with lots to celebrate. As usual, 
the children have continued to be an absolute credit to our school and we 
continue to be incredibly proud of them.  
 
During the week beginning December 4th, we had the Dodgeball festival 
on Wednesday which was lots of fun and our team came first out of seven 
teams from the Roseland Primary Schools. The children were excellent 
and showed great skills in teamwork as well as fair play. Well done!!    
We also had the Truro Cathedral service on Wednesday which was really 
lovely. All eleven of the Rainbow Academy schools took part and once 
again, the children from Veryan were wonderful.   
 
On Thursday, despite the rain, Kiberick managed to get to the Wild tribe 
field for some Anglo Saxon activities which looked like lots of fun. There 
are photographs in this newsletter of all these events.  
 
Last week we had our Christmas Nativity and Carol service and were very 
pleased to welcome Douglas Wren to join us. The children were fantastic 
and thanks must go again to our brilliant staff for all their hard work in put-
ting the service together. We are also incredibly grateful to Karen Green, 
Jackie Clark and Jack Wilson for giving up their own time to help make it 
happen.  
Continured on page 2… 
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Thank you to those parents and families who were able to join us for our two ‘Class 
Museum’ events. The children loved having you in to share their learning this half 
term; it was wonderful to see such a varied array of exhibits and to hear such 
knowledgeable explanations from the guides… I certainly learned lots of new things 
about Toys and the Anglo Saxons!  
Our two visits to Woodland Valley Farm were a real treat. We were blessed with two 
dry days so the children could fully appreciate the Farm and Beaver enclosure. 
They not only learned a great deal about organic farming and Beaver dams, they al-
so learned how to make a natural wreath.  
 
I must finish with a few thank you messages…  
 
Firstly, many thanks to Pippa Stephens for organising and managing the Veryan 
Christmas Cards this year. It was a huge undertaking and a very kind offer. In total, 
£150 was raised for the school!  
Secondly, many thanks to the PFA for the Veryan Christmas Fair. This involves a 
great deal of planning and hard work and we are extremely grateful to those parents 
for giving up their time to put this event on.  
Finally, a last thank you must go to Donna Tregunna, Pippa Stephens and Mrs Bull 
for giving up their time to provide our whole school Christmas Disco and enabling 
the children to celebrate the end of term in style!  
With all my very best wishes for a restful and wonderful Christmas break,  
 
Caroline Jarrett  
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  Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

Wraparound 
  

3.15 – 4.15 
£3.00 
Snack provid-
ed 
Pick up from 
main school 
gate 
  

3.15 – 4.15 
£3.00 
Snack provid-
ed 
Pick up from 
main school 
gate 

3.15 – 4.15 
£3.00 
Snack provid-
ed 
Pick up from 
main school 
gate 

3.15 – 4.30 
£3.00 
Snack provid-
ed 
Pick up from 
main school 
gate 

3.15 – 4.15 
£3.00 
Snack provid-
ed 
Pick up from 
main school 
gate 

Additional 
Clubs 

3.15 – 4.00 
No charge 
Dodgeball 
KS2 
Mr Webb 
(no snack) 
Pick up from 
main school 
gate 

3.15 – 4:00 
£1.00 in cash 
Y6 club 
(no snack) 
 
Pick up from 
main school 
gate 
  

We are in dis-
cussion about 
winter clubs 
that can re-
place netball 
and football 
until the 
spring... 

If there are 
any clubs that 
you would be 
interested in 
running 
please contact 
the office, 
thank you. 

  



• 

•  
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04/01/24 - First day back to school 
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We joined our school lunch and packed lunch rooms together 
and created a long table to enjoy Christmas lunch as a school... 

Stay and play continues to run on Friday mornings... 
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Our school Nativity was, I think you’ll all agree, a triumph, all the 

children were fantastic and it was a magical evening... 
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Woodland Valley Farm trip was great fun, we walked around the bea-

ver’s habitat, met some animals, and made Christmas Wreaths... 
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Woodland Valley Farm trip Continued... 
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Some of the beautiful natural wreaths made by the children 

on their farm trip... 

Some of the festive fun and frolicking in the lead up to 

Christmas... 
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Kiberick’s Anlglo Saxon Museum... there was a real buzz in the school 

when our museums we’re opened for viewing, the displays we very im-

pressive. 
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Carne’s ‘Unexpected old and new toy museum’... 
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WE ARE RECRUITING   

Veryan C of E Primary School 

 

To apply or request further details please call 

or email Kelly Teasdale 

07889 535188 

Kelly.Teasdale@churchillservices.com 

Company Benefits 

• Staff Recognition Awards 

• Company Lottery  
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Preloved and affordable Veryan School uniform now available, please 
check it out. We will continue to collect items that are no longer re-
quired to make them available to others that could us e them, I can 
collect these in the office. Any money made from the sales will go to-
wards projects or trips for the children.  
ANY ORDERS MADE FOR UNIFORM WILL BE AVAILABLE FOR COLLEC-
TION ON MONDAY 4TH SEPTEMBER AT THE SCHOOL AT 10AM, 
WASHED AND READY TO WEAR.  
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